
PSYC 611 (Section 001) Advanced Statistics and Research Methods for Psychology I
LAB SYLLABUS – FALL 2009
Psyc 611 201: Monday 8:30 am – 10:20 am, Innovation Hall 320 
Psyc 611 202: Monday 10:30 am – 12:20 pm, Innovation Hall 320
Psyc 611 203: Friday 8:30 am – 10:20 am, Innovation Hall 333
Instructor: Kristen Jones 
Email: kjonesz@gmu.edu
Office: Robinson, Room B 215
Office Hours: Tuesday, 2pm – 3 pm
Mailbox: located in David King Hall
Phone #: 703-993-1375
Attendance    Students are expected to attend all scheduled lab meetings, and to let instructors know in advance if they will be missing a lab meeting. Regular attendance is important for comprehension of the material, and it provides students with a better basis for supporting one another. Students are responsible for all material and announcements presented in class and lab, including announcements about changes in the schedule and assignments. Students should mark their attendance on the sign-in sheets circulated at the start of each lab meeting. Students are allowed one absence from lab with no consequences for grades. All additional absences will result in reduced total points for the course, unless an absence is discussed in advance for a religious holiday, an event scheduled before the start of the semester (e.g., wedding), or a reason specified in the “Exam & Homework Policy” listed on the lecture syllabus. 
Each week    At the beginning of each lab session, students will be given an opportunity to ask questions they might have from lecture. Then, we will go through an SPSS demonstration as a class that relates to your homework assignment. Sometimes we will use the same data set that you will use for your homework, and sometimes we’ll use a different data set. I STRONGLY recommend taking notes on the SPSS steps we do in class so you have something to refer back to when you are on your own doing the assignments each week. Upon completion of the in-class demonstration, students will be allowed to start their homework assignments for the week.
Weekly Lab Assignments    Students are expected to PRINT out assignments each week. Make sure that your printer is functional and has plenty of ink, or print assignments in the JC in advance. I will not use my personal paper/ink to print off your assignments. If an assignment exceeds one page, STAPLE IT! Often I will also ask you to email me your data sets/outputs/syntax files in ADDITION to printing out/handing in the actual assignment. Assignments are due to me AT THE BEGINNING OF LAB EACH WEEK. I do not accept late work.
Homework Grading Policy    Each homework assignment will be given a score of a 0, 1, or 2. Assignments will be graded on effort and completeness rather than correctness. Lab grades will count as 30% of your final grade in Psyc 611 (if you are doing the literature review) and 40% (if you are not doing the literature review).
0 = Assignment was either not submitted or was submitted with very little work done.
1 = Assignment was submitted, but only partially attempted.
2 = Entire assignment was attempted and all necessary work was shown.
NOTE: There will be NO LABS on Monday, September 7th or Friday, November 27th!

